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Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



 
Peace Christian Reformed Church 

Menno, SD 
October 23, 2022 

 
 

Organist     Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Pastor Bill Vis 

Call to Worship 

Invocation 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 60  May Jesus Christ Be Praised  

God’s Will for Our Lives of Gratitude 

*Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 61  And Can It Be 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for General Fund 
 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 393  My Faith Looks Up to Thee   

Heidelberg Catechism - Lord’s Day 28 – Blue Hymnal p. 36-37 

Scripture:  Matthew 26:14-35 

Sermon:  The Last/First Supper 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 403  Near the Cross 

Communion – Blue Hymnal p. 151 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 473  God Be with You Till We Meet Again 

Postlude  

*Please stand if able 



Today/This Week: 
October 23 – Worship, 9:30 a.m.; Sunday School/Potluck 
October 26 – Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. – Elder Randy Woehl 
 Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
October 29 – Putting up fence at Saron Cemetery 
 

Upcoming: 
October 30 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. with Rev. Jay Fluck; Sunday School 
 Operation Christmas Child box packing begins after church services 
November 2 – Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. 
Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

 
October 16:  Attendance – 68; Offering – $2226 General Fund 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for October:  Jeremy Zeeb 
USHER for October:  Jeremy Zeeb 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of October 23 – 
Daniel Kirschenman, Ronald Mettler, and Philip & Ashley Neuharth. 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD PROJECT:  On October 30, we will begin the 
process of packing the boxes after church.  We will work on packing the hygiene 
bags and possibly assembling all the boxes.  If you have any items to donate to 
the project, please bring them next Sunday.  There are some items still needed – 
see Danielle Schaeffer about filling in some areas yet. 
 
PRAYER CONCERNS:  We pray for Ron Mettler and Brian & Theresa Mettler and 
family in the passing of their father and grandpa, Ray Mettler.  Ray’s funeral was 
this past Monday at Zion Reformed Church. 
 Please keep Wahnel & Wendy Ulmer in your daily prayers.  Wahnel is 
starting radiation and chemotherapy for throat cancer and Wendy is recovering 
from a surgery she had to have due to an infection from a previous surgery. 
 
POTLUCK TODAY AFTER SUNDAY SCHOOL:  We will be having a potluck meal 
today church services and Sunday School.  Be sure to stay for food and 
fellowship after Sunday School.  We’ll be wishing Pastor Bill and Betty farewell 
as they travel to Arizona in the coming weeks. 
 



 
SARON CEMETARY:  Posts were set yesterday at the Saron Cemetery.  This 
coming Saturday, October 29, fence will be put up.  Volunteers are needed. 
 
WOMEN OF THE CHURCH:  Due to health issues, I feel it is time for me to step 
down as president of the Women of Peace CRC.  At this time, Donna Zeeb is 
serving as vice-president and treasurer.  Vernette Guthmiller is the secretary.  
We are asking for volunteers to fill two positions. 
         It has been a privilege for me to serve our church.  Please consider helping.  
You can contact me at 605-660-0738 or Donna Zeeb at 605-660-6151. 3 

Sincerely, Sharon Hauck 
 
FROM M-OCC ON THE “KEEP THE BIRDS” FUND:  Kathy Stepanek reports that 
the amount needed for the Bird Aviary for the coming year has been met!  
Praise the Lord! She expressed her thanks to all that have contributed to this 
project.  The residents at M/OCC really enjoy the birds.  Any additional 
donations received will be put towards next year’s funding as the payments are 
made on a yearly basis.  Thanks so Much! 
 
CONSISTORY NOTES:  Meeting called to order by chairman Henry Bender 
followed by prayer; Pastor Bill Vis had opening devotions. Jeremy Zeeb 
presented the Building Fund report.  Galen Guthmiller presented the General 
Fund report. The Deacons will be looking into if one or two phone lines are 
needed for the church and parsonage.  Discussion was held on health concerns 
of church members.  Rano Kirschenman gave an update on the Search 
Committee.  Discussion was held on burial plots at Saron cemetery.  Next 
meeting will be November 16, 2022, at 7:30 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 


